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All week Key Stage 2 children have been 
disappearing off to Canary Wharf to go 
Ice-Skating – the general consensus seems 
to be ‘wet but wonderful!’  
Year 5 children attended the Tower 
Hamlets youth Sports Foundation Winter 
Judo Festival and came second, which was 
great news especially as they were up 
against Year 6’s.  
We have had a new electronic signing in 
system installed in the reception; this 
enables us to have an accurate record of 
who is in the building. It is also used for 
signing children in and out if they come in 
late, or leave early. If you are visiting the 
school as a parent, you will need to sign in 
and wear a sticker.  
Just a quick reminder if you have, or know 
anyone who has, a child who was born 
between 1st September 2013 and 31st 
August 2014, then they need to apply on-
line for a Reception Class place: 
https://www.eadmissions.org.uk/eAdmission
s/app 

We are no longer taking payments on the Tucasi system. Parents can pay for clubs etc 
by card in the office and in January we will be using a new online system. 

 

    Week beginning 11th December 
                     
 
 
Monday 11th December Year 1 trip to The 
Ramshackle House show in Stratford 
 
Tuesday 12th December Year 2 trip to The 
Ramshackle House show in Stratford 
 
Wednesday 13th December EYFS trip to The 
Ramshackle House show in Stratford 
 
Thursday 14th December – Christmas Lunch – Wear 
your Christmas Jumper  
2.45pm Years 3 and 4 Drumming assembly – Parents 
Welcome  
 
Friday 15th December,9.30am, EYFS nativity show – 
parents welcome. Join us in the library from 9am for 
coffee and mince pies. 
 
Reminders:  
Tuesday 19th December, 10am KS1 nativity at St 
Barnabas Church – parents welcome. Join us for 
coffee and mince pies in the school library from 9am. 
 
Wednesday 20th December – last day of term. 
School closes at 2pm. No Nightowls. 

Beat the streets results 
Sadly we didn’t finish in the top three this time and 
so didn’t win a prize but we were still in the top ten 
so well done to everyone who put so much effort in. 
However we did win an individual prize at 
Chisenhale – David, the husband of Kathy from 
Nightowls and a mid-day supervisor at school, won a 
prize for the most individual points – well done to 
him! 

Fundraising success 
Many thanks to everyone who has contributed to our 
appeals this term. We have raised £172 for 
Macmillan, £255 for Children in Need, £70 for Curry 
for Change and £438.24 for the Poppy Appeal.  
The PTA fundraising team has also successfully bid 
for funding from Action for Bow and they will give 
us £14,200 towards improving the Early Years 
playground, paying for swimming for KS2 and our 
cooking classes. 
 


